
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL AND HEALTH SERVICES 

Aging and Long-Term Support Administration 
PO Box 45600, Olympia, Washington 98504-5600 

September 28, 2023 
 
 

ALTSA:  AFH #2023-032 
CR-105 FILED TO REPEAL A SECTION OF CHAPTER 388-76 WAC 

 (ADULT FAMILY HOME MINIMUM LICENSING REQUIREMENTS) 
 

Dear Adult Family Home Provider: 
 
The department is seeking to repeal WAC 388-76-10060- Application- Department orientation 
class-Required because the training course no longer meets the intended purpose. The subject 
matter of this training is covered in Adult Family Home Administrator training, which is required 
for adult family home (AFH) license applicants who have not already completed it.  
 
A CR-105 (WSR 23-19-016) and a copy of the proposed repealed rule text was filed with the 
Office of the Code Reviser on September 8, 2023.    
 
Please check the ALTSA website often for updated information about the CR-105 filing. For rule 
making questions, please contact Colleen Jensen, Adult Family Home Policy Program Manager 
at 564-999-3182. 
 
Thank you for your continued commitment to resident health and safety 

 
Sincerely, 

                                                   
    Amy Abbott, Director 

Residential Care Services 

DSHS: “Transforming Lives” 
 

 
 
 

https://www.dshs.wa.gov/sites/default/files/rpau/documents/105-23-19-016.pdf
mailto:colleen.jensen1@dshs.wa.gov

